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Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc. October report.  On Wednesday 16th September  a great showing of members attend-

ed the Annual General Meeting for MCPI at the Bowls Club. Guest chairperson for the election of new office bearers was                   

Simon Hall from D.A. Hall & Co.  Thank you Simon for making time in your busy schedule to assist us with the formal elections. 

No written nominations were received for any of the committee positions, so nominations were called for from the floor of the 

meeting.  Successful nominees for the Management Committee  positions are as follows:-  President—Denys Kirby,                           

Vice Presidents—Bill Macqueen, Joe Crellin and Jan Fitzgerald, Secretary—Roselle Crellin, Treasurer—Roselle Crellin,     

Other member—Matthew Beaumann. Sincere welcome to a new member to the committee  - Matt from Millmerran Mitre 10.         

Much appreciation to outgoing committee member—Norm Chapman.  Norm never missed a meeting, was always ready to put 

forward suggestions, provided his assistance at events and launches and was very vigilant in responding to management emails. 

Thanks Norm, we look forward to your continued support.  Our  installed committee is now looking forward to another year of 

assistance to the business and community of Millmerran.  

Following on from the AGM we held a general meeting for MCPI—a short wrap of the topics for discussion is listed below for 

your interest and information. Large Scale Art Installation for Millmerran– more discussions regards—WHAT? Several                                          

suggestions were put forward—Big Chook, Big Camp Oven and other Big item feature and then build onto this eg. Egg Festival, 

another suggestion—nothing big just a trail of all things you can see in and around Millmerran scattered through the town eg. 

Chook here and a Cow somewhere else, Camp Oven at Back Creek.  Engage and Artist to draw what they think would be                  

suitable, hold a Public Meeting to ask the community—exactly what they would like as Millmerran Art feature. So no further 

advanced, but we may go with finding out from the community what they would like and then work further from there.  More 

discussion at next Management Meeting.  If you have an idea please contact us. AED—available 24/7—further discussions with 

regard to purchasing another Defibrillator for the town one that could be accessed 24 hours of the day and able to be used on 

children. Permission to apply for grant funding to purchase another machine.  Millmerran Pool—Amenities block/ 50metre pool 

renovation—discussion regarding Council coming back to the community to gain their input into what is required prior to going 

through the Tender process again.  Delay in having a pool for the community to use—Motioned to write to Council and put                    

forward some suggestions for re-opening the pool or  assisting with transport to Cecil Plains or Pittsworth Pools. Anzac Park 

Toilets—nothing new to report—renovation has gone out for Tender. Millmerran Town Map—upgrade– acceptance of the one 

map that Council has budgeted for, but it could be some time in the future—MCPI will seek advice with regard to MCPI                         

purchasing more town maps and having them located in other locations around the town. Shared Pedestrian Zone and RV and 

Long Bay  parking for the business district– no more updates have been received, but signs may be placed at the already                    

designated Long Bay and RV parking locations on Campbell Street. Storm Water drainage upgrade– Council has not indicated 

how the budget funding will be used on this project. Resolved to gather more information and invite out the Councillors for a 

discussion with MCPI and the community who are affected from these big rain events in Millmerran.  If you have any digital               

photos or video footage please contact MCPI.                                                                                                                                                                                   

CANCELLED EVENTS FOR MILLMERRAN-  Rods Inc have informed their supporters and MCPI that they will not be holding 

their 2020 event in November, this year.  They would like to thank the Millmerran businesses and community for their continued 

support and will work to holding a Rods Inc. event in 2021—watch this newsletter.  Chisholm Trail—have also decided to cancel 

their 2020 event  at SSAA Captains Mountains range due to the difficulty of holding this event –Covid-19 restrictions.                     

CHRISTMAS IN THE BUSH 2020— Members discussed the event—not able to hold in the usual fashion– scaled down event—

held in the Business District (building location yet to be sourced). A  Covid friendly— Walk through Christmas spectacular—                                                     

Thursday 17th December, to Thursday 24th December—Christmas Tree display (com/prizes), Organisation/schools—comp-for a 

CITB themed display, Santa to visit for several hours each day, lollies, gift, Colour in Comp for ALL ages (prizes), live recorded 

music from Schools and Buskers, Video of live dance performance and of course decorations in the town to bring it alive.  

 Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc.                                                                     

P.O. Box 215, Millmerran. Qld. 4357                                                              

Email: millmerrancommerce@live.com.au                                                          

Newsletter articles to be submitted by 16th of each month. 

To:  millmerrannewsletter@gmail.com                                                 

Websites:    www.millmerrancommerce.com      

       www.millmerran.net.au                                                            

Facebook:   www.facebook.com/millmerrancommerce 

President: Denys Kirby 07 4695 1183                                                            

Secretary/Treasurer: Roselle Crellin 0417 782 810                        

Management Meeting Wednesday 21st October, 2020 5.30 for 

5.45pm start—Rams Head Hotel, Millmerran (to be confirmed) 

Disclaimer: Millmerran Commerce & Progress Inc. welcome    

editorial contributions and advertisements.  The right is reserved 

to alter abbreviate or omit editorials or advertisements for any 

reason.  MCPI will not be held responsible for any comments of 

third party contributors or, any errors and omissions contained 

in the publication.                                                                                           

Newsletter Advertising Rate Card is available on MCPI website—

www.millmerrancommerce.com.  Articles can be emailed to 

Millmerran newsletter@gmail.com—mailed or dropped in the 

YELLOW BOX—on the landing of our office—                                                    

             31 Campbell Street, Millmerran. 
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Dementia Australia: Toowoomba and surrounding areas  
NATIONAL DEMENTIA HELPLINE 

The National Dementia Helpline is a free confidential telephone support and information service where you can talk to caring and experienced            

professionals. The Helpline is for people with dementia, their carers, families and friends, as well as people concerned about memory problems. 

Phone:    1800 100 500 

Open:      Monday to Friday, 9.00am to 5.00pm, (8am to 4pm during daylight saving hours) excluding public holidays 

COUNSELLING SERVICES 

Dementia Australia (Qld) provides free one-on-one counselling sessions for people affected by a diagnosis of dementia, including the person with 

dementia, their families and carers. Depending on your location, appointments are available either by telephone or face to face.  Telephone                  

counselling sessions are available between 9am and 4pm Monday to Friday. People living with dementia and their family members are able to 

phone the Brisbane number on 07 3014 6620 to make counselling appointments. Six sessions are available each financial year.  

What does counselling involve? 

• Identifying strategies for managing and living with dementia 

• Planning for the future 

• Dealing with feelings of stress, anger or other emotions 

• Helping to resolve conflicts within families 

• Helping to obtain appropriate services or practical assistance. 

YOUNGER ONSET DEMENTIA SUPPORT CO-ORDINATION  

The National Younger Onset Dementia Support Co-ordination Program provides individualised information and support to improve the quality of 

life for people with younger onset dementia (diagnosed before turning 65 years), their families and friends.  For more information, please contact 

the National Dementia Help Line 1800 100 500. 

EDUCATION COURSES  

Education courses are available for people living with dementia and their carers/family members.  For more details of the courses offered please 

phone the Booking Line on 1800 588 699 or email QLD.booking@dementia.org.au  

Education courses available include: 

- Carer for the Carer in Toowoomba on Tuesday 31 March 2020 

- Grief, Loss and Dementia in Toowoomba on Thursday 28 and Friday 29 May 

- Care for the Carer in Tara on Friday 29 May 2020 

- Care for the Carer Toowoomba on 2 June  

DEMENTIA HELP SHEETS             https://www.dementia.org.au/resources/help-sheets                                                                                                                              

Help Sheets provide advice, common sense approaches and practical strategies on the issues most commonly raised about dementia.                                           

DEMENTIA GUIDE  This guide can assist in finding the right path and it  may also be useful for friends, families and carers of people living with 

dementia.  It contains information about the impact dementia may have on a person, the support and services they may need, and the support 

and services available to anyone taking on a caring role.  The Dementia Guide is available to download for free online, or for readers to request a 

printed copy, at https://www.dementia.org.au/resources/the-dementia-guide 

CARER GATEWAY  https://www.carergateway.gov.au/ 

Carer Gateway Phone 1800 422 737 

Emergency Respite Phone 1800 052 222   
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Forest Pines Rural Fire Brigade                                                                                                                                                                            

MILLMERRAN GARDEN CLUB 

Our next meeting will be held on  

9th October 2020 

9am for 9:30am start. 

(COVID rules permitting) 

At Des Johnson’s 

304 CecilPlains/Millmerran Road 

Ph: Des 0476 257 863 

Ph: Margaret A. 0407 769 572 

We have done a number of permit burns this month, as we are 

heading into the fire season we haven't had enough rain to 

hold back the fires. 

We are at this stage doing piles, that's pretty much it, with the 

dry season approaching us, hopefully we get more rain over 

Christmas to fill our tanks, just remember 2x2 piles are still 

allowed without a permit until a fire ban is declared but be 

aware the best time to burn off is on cool night without too 

much wind. 

 

If anyone is interested in becoming a fire fighter we have 

meetings 10am every 3 Sunday of each month please feel free 

to come along have a cuppa and a chat 

And remember if you spot a fire call 000 not us directly. 

 

Fire Warden           0457 182 714 

Craig First officer  0474 456 053 

Shiree secretary.   0418 717 683 

 

WELDING AND MAINTENANCE WORK FOR 
FARMERS AND OTHER PEOPLE 

PLEASE RING NEVILLE HUGHES 

PH: 0439 951 173  

ROCKY CREEK HALL 
6 Macqueen Road 

Enquiries to  

Matt Clarke — 0428 205 487 

Like and follow us on Facebook  

ROCKY CREEK HALL HAPPENINGS 

 

 25 October, NRL Grand Final 7.30pm 

State Of Origin Games 

 4 November 

 11 November 

 18 November 

 

Christmas Party 

 12 December 6pm 
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YALLAMBEE AUXILIARY.. 

Thank you Millmerran Rural for your wonderful support!!  

Thank you Bowlers!!   Thank you Donors of prizes!! Thank you ticket buyers!! 

Covid or not, the residents always have special needs, and our Auxiliary wants to work for them!! 

We have cancelled our Street Stall, but not our next Activity: 

YALLAMBEE CHRISTMAS RAFFLE. 

It is hard to predict the “LockDowns”, and Christmas is nearly 3 months away, and we all want to party, so let us look forward 

to PARTY!! 

October residents birthdays: Rod Morgan (3rd); Jas Ferguson (9th); Cliff Fitch (16th); William Waters (18th); Col Behrens (27th). 

Hello All, 

The Millmerran Lions Club held its first face to 
face meeting on the21st of July 2020 
Thank you to those people who attended our 
garage sale on the 12th of September. It was very 
successful and we are planning to have our 
Annual auction to be held on the 10th of October 
commencing at 10.00am 
Remember, we are open for furniture sales and 
receivables all year round. Just contact one of the 
below Lion’s members for help. 
The Lion’s club have been asked to help out with 
a BBQ Tea to be held on the 19th of October for 
the Local Landcare group. 
If conditions are right then the Lion’s Club will be 
helping out with the Historical Society at he 
opening of the Water Baby facility 
Contact numbers for Lion’s are                                    
C. Gibson 07 4695 1532 R. Richter 0428 956 165, 
S. Goulding 0421 108 572,                                                           
V. Grundon 0429 171 080 
                                                                    
Until our next Catch-Up, please 
stay safe, well, and informed. 
Yours in Lion’s 
Ros Richter 

HOSPITAL AUXILLARY 

 

The Annual Meeting was held in August and all office bearers were returned.  

We thank the Leaders and girls from Girls Brigade for the wonderful donation 

Of 50 toiletry packs for those patients who find themselves in hospital unexpectedly. 
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President: Ross Lindenmayer  (0417 854 919)               Vice: Michael Swinton  (0422 819 795)                                    

Secretary:  Ini Lindenmayer (0418 187 600)                              Treasurer:  Kris Dent  (0427 312 650)   

As the footy season (or lack thereof in our case )   nears its end, we’re starting to 

look ahead to the 2021 season.  

We will be looking for new executive committee members next season as the  

current President, Vice President, Secretary & Treasurer will all be standing down.  

 

If you think you’d be able to help out with any of these positions and be involved in your 

child’s club, please let us know.  

 

Our AGM will be on Thursday 29th October.  

Check the Facebook pages “Millmerran Junior Rugby League—new one”  

and “MIT Jets JRL” for updates 

Millmerran Junior Rugby League 

MILLMERRAN GOLF CLUB inc. 

October  2020 

The Club is open to Social and competition play. The clubhouse will open under Covid 19 Health conditions such as limited numbers, 
providing contact details and social distancing etc.  

As always, Thanks to our Staff, Volunteers and Sponsors, without them, more than ever we just cannot function.  

Under the circumstances the program is subject to change, and as always there is Friday Sporter’s and the Chook run on Saturday or 
Sunday depending on the comp. 

Starting Times: Competition -  1st October 12 > 12.30pm (no lunch), Winter 10am>11am.   Sporter’s Fridays 2pm.    Chook run 
Saturdays  2pm.  

October 2020 

Sunday 4th F.Pokarier and H.Morgan Trophies 

                2 Person Ambrose   

Sunday 11th Mill Inn Tavern Trophies 

                2 Person Ambrose 

Saturday 17th Millwood Shield at Inglewood 

                18 Hole Stableford  

Saturday 24th  Millmerran Meats Trophies 

                18 Hole Flag 

SENIOR CITIZENS 

Once again all activities have been suspended due to COVID restrictions 

A.G.M. needs to take place before end of December. 

Membership $10 is payable at A.G.M. $5 on normal activity days. 

Further advice will be made by phone. 

“Patience is a virtue, Possess it if you can” 
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        SCRUBBY CREEK RURAL FIRE BRIGADE                                           

Hi all, 
We would like to thank all the Volunteers that gave 
up their time to help their community with Hazard 
reduction burns, we had quite a few to do this 
winter, but would like people to do some spring 
cleaning around their blocks to make it safe for the 
fire season. We would like to thank the people that 
gave us a donations for burning off their blocks. We 
will have our AGM and meetings when it safe to do 
so if any changes we put it our facebook page.                                                                               
We are still having training on Thursday and Friday 
nights at 7 pm. We like to welcome two new trainee 
fighter fighters. If you like to join come down and 
see us at one of our meetings and we can get 
through the paper work and start it rolling.                                                                                 
You can still have a fire 2x2x2 in the right conditions 
any bigger you will need a fire permit.                                                                                    
We still need some much more rain it is getting dry.            

Stay safe                                                                                                                  
Fire Warden Jamie Pratt on 0460771431 
First Officer Dennis Dwyer on 0427699070 or 
46954131  

BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 
Come and join us on Saturday 24th October at 10.30am to celebrate the birthday of Clare McGowan at Rocky 
Creek Hall.  Clare (nee Ross) grew up on a dairy farm and attended school at Mt Emlyn before marrying and 
raising her family in Millmerran.  Old neighbours, extended family, friends old and new are warmly invited for a 
cuppa and catchup to mark this special occasion.  Please no gifts.  RSVP to Rose 0429 472 738 or Clare, 
appreciated but not necessary.                      Thank you from—Rose Twidale 

 

Phone: 0429 727 503 
 

Email: info@acof.com.au 

Web: https://acof.com.au 

Millmerran Historical Society 

Millmerran Museum - A Great Place to Visit 

NEW VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 The Historical Society is the trustee of the Millmerran Museum. The Museum is full of wonderful 

displays of all things relating to the History of the area. Original old photos from events throughout the 
years, photos of the original town, houses and shops. With a lot of the members starting to get on in 

years we are looking for new members of the community to stand up and take on the reins. The 
museum is a great asset to the town and it would be a shame to see it closed due to lack of volunteers. 

It would be great to have enough volunteers to open the museum on a regular basis. If you are 
interested in the history of the area come along to one of our meetings and find out what we do.  

 

Next Meeting Tuesday 13th October 2pm Millmerran Museum 
 

Fay Twidale – 0427588587 Pat Walsh – 0438174714 Linda Weymouth - 0456204102 
Email: millmerran_historical@hotmail.com 

www.millmerranmuseum.com.au 

mailto:info@acof.com.au
https://acof.com.au/
about:blank
about:blank
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 MEDIA RELEASE 

2021 Apprenticeship Intake – Opening 14th September 2020 

Recruiting for local apprentices across Southern and Western Queensland is set to kick off this month, with a number of                  

apprenticeship opportunities up for grabs. 

Golden West Apprenticeships will soon start recruitment for the next intake of locals for its 2021 Apprenticeship program.                 

Apprenticeships are on offer for Carpentry, Engineering, Electrical, Business Administration, Hospitality, Health and Community 

Services. 

Golden West Apprenticeships’ Recruitment Manager Darren Smith said the organisation was inundated with applications when 

recruitment commenced last year with over 900 applications received from across the region. 

“An apprenticeship with Golden West Apprenticeships is a great way to kick start your career” said Mr Smith.  “Our apprentices 

have the opportunity to be paid while they learn on the job and work towards completing a nationally recognised qualification”.  

“We are looking for a range of talented candidates, whether you are male, female, Indigenous, non-indigenous, mature-aged or a 

senior high school student, applications are open to everyone” said Mr Smith.   

Mr Smith said Golden West Apprenticeships are also holding an information session to provide insights into the apprenticeship 

programs available.  “An information session will be held for anyone interested in obtaining more information about the different 

apprenticeships that are on offer” said Mr Smith. 

Candidates are encouraged to create a jobseeker profile through the Golden West Apprenticeships Job Page                           

  http://apply.goldenwest.org.au/ApplyLogin.aspx and register for the 2021 Apprenticeship Intake. 

Session details: 

Drop In Session, Wednesday 28th October 2020, Golden West Apprenticeships Office, 10 Cunningham Street, Dalby from 3.00pm to 

5.00pm 

Information Session, Thursday 29th October 2020, Golden West Apprenticeships Office, Suite 1/25 Isabel Street, Toowoomba from 

5.30pm to 6.30pm 

To confirm attendance at the information session, please email hrm@goldenwest.org.au 

Toowoomba Councillor visits to Millmerran & Districts 

Media release from Toowoomba Regional Council.  

Friday 16th October, 2020—Time 9.30am to 10.15am (10 minute bookings—per person or delegation ) 

Venue: Wylahra Grove Progress Community Hall, 72 Primrose Drive, Millmerran Downs. 

Friday 16th October, 2020—Time 10.35am to 11.20am (10 minute bookings—per person or delegation ) 

Venue: Millmerran Service Centre, 1-16 Campbell Street, Millmerran.  

Bookings for both venues to: Virginia.Wacker@tr.qld.gov.au—Ph- Virginia—0448 608 869

 DRSABCD action plan 

Danger– Check area is safe for you, others, patient. 

Response– Check response- touch and talk             

Send- Send for help-call triple zero (000) for an      

   ambulance.                               

Airway- Open mouth-check for foreign material 

Breathing- Check for normal breathing-                          

  look, listen, feel.                                                                

CPR- Start CPR-30 compressions : 2 breaths        

Defibrillation– Attach defibrillator (AED) and   

  follow prompts.  

about:blank
about:blank
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MILLMERRAN SHOW SOCIETY 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2019-2020 
 

 
Welcome everybody and thank-you all for attending the Annual General Meeting this evening. 
 
I’m excited to deliver the President’s Report of the Millmerran Show Society Inc. for the 2019-20 year.  And just like that another year has 
rolled on by! 
 
September saw the Campdraft Committee run their annual Campdraft.  Again the Campdraft was well supported by competitors.  Mr. Moffatt 
and his hard working & dedicated committee should be commended on continually hosting a well-run & popular event.  In 2019 the committee 
were able to support the Millmerran Hospital Auxiliary & Cecil Plains Anglicare to the tune of $2500 each. 
 
The QLD State Pony Club Championships were also held at the grounds during September.  This was a wonderful event and was run super 
efficiently by Patrick & Vanessa Lunney along with the Millmerran Pony Club members.  A great spectacle and event for our community. 
 
Again the Queensland Government, Department of Local Government assisted in making our show happen with the Show Societies Grants.  
This grant was put to good use to provide varying forms of free entertainment and demonstrations which were running over the weekend.  
Without this grant the Entertainment Committee would have been very limited as to what forms of entertainment they could have at the 
Show. 
 
The Volunteers Grant money has now been fully acquitted seeing the purchase of a new drinks fridge for the canteen, industrial air cooler for 
the pavilion, an esky for the bar along with a set of handheld two way radios. 
 
The Ring Event program for the Saturday of the Show saw Patrick along with the Pony Club run a Formal Gymkhana.  Given the current Covid-
19 situation that we find ourselves in this has been the only Pony Club Event to date this year.  Discussions and brainstorming are currently 
being had to see if there may be other options for the improvement of the Ring Events for Saturday.    
 
Thanks must also go to Di Elder from Goondiwindi who came across to officiate the Ring Program for me on the Sunday whilst I was involved 
with other presidential duties.  Di kept all of the rings flowing smoothly throughout the day.   For this I am extremely grateful to her.   
 
The Rodeo was a little more low key this year due to the cancellation of the “World Championship Bullock Ride” it was a tough decision for 
Sean to make however the ongoing drought conditions we faced weren’t on our side and keeping the welfare of the animals at the forefront it 
was decided to revert back the normal Rough Stock Rodeo.  Thank you must still go out to Sean O’Hanlon & his extremely hard working team 
who continued to provide a great Rough Stock Rodeo program in 2020.  I’m sure with the continued support of our generous sponsors Noel & 
Liz Cook “Kindon Station” this event will be up and running again in a favourable season. 
 
The ever enthusiastic Entertainment Committee didn’t disappoint again this year.  We had Lawn Mower Races, Post Ripping Demonstrations as 
well as the “Demolition Derby”.  These free forms of entertainment gave the patrons plenty to watch!  Thanks again for looking outside the 
square with things to improve our show.  Unfortunately we were forced to cancel the Fireworks Display which is generally supported by 
Millmerran Power due to a total fire band.  Millmerran Power still stayed on board as a valuable sponsor of the Rock Climbing Wall which was 
very well supported by the children. 
 
A couple of sections that were omitted from the 2020 Show were the Prime Cattle again due to the drought along with the Sheep Dog Trial.  
The Sheep Dog & Working Yard Dog Trials were pencilled for a date later in the year.  Then Covid-19 hit!! 
 
The Pavilion sections were again very well supported over the majority of categories.  It is always enjoyable to walk through the pavilions and 
look at the beautiful work & wonderful displays that are there for all of the patrons to admire.  Amelia was all over the advertising & marketing 
again at Showtime and in the lead up to the show.  Keeping everybody well informed with the events, demonstrations & activities happening at 
the Show. 
 
Maintenance was constantly ongoing at the grounds throughout the year.  Thank you to all of those who have made the time to attend the 
many Working Bees throughout the year.  These Working Bees continue to keep our grounds & facilities in top order. 
 
The suggestion of a “Giant” Pumpkin growing competition to be judged at the Show attracted plenty of attention.  This saw plenty of friendly 
banter between the budding gardeners within our committee & the community.  Congratulations must go to Doug Twidale on taking out the 
win in the Inaugural Giant Pumpkin growing competition.  I believe the bar has been set for the 2021 Show! 
 
Sponsorship is a huge part of our Show and without it we would struggle to run such a successful event.     
 
Toowoomba Regional Council always continues to do a wonderful job keeping our grounds well-manicured and looking its best come Show 
Time.  Without the support of TRC it would be impossible to run such an event. 
 
Our Showground/Caravan Park has taken somewhat of a hit this year with Covid-19 & the dreaded Corona Virus.  The camping fees have been 
sorely missed but hopefully it will not be long before we can return some form of normality & consistency.  Thank you to both Margaret Arnold 
for keeping things clean and tidy and also Ramon for his efforts throughout the year not just fixing things but also being the contact for 
anybody wishing to stay at the grounds. 
 
No doubt I will think of things that I have missed after delivering this report but I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Executive that 
sit alongside me as well as the loyal and hard working committee members on another great year. 
 
Please if you have ideas and suggestions of how to improve our great little Show on the Downs please do not hesitate in bringing them forward 
to the Committee. 
 
Thanks again. 
 

Vanessa Sorensen 
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LIONS CLUB  AUCTION 
WHEN   10 TH October , 2020 

WHERE   LION’S SHED IN Lions PARK 

    17-19 Margaret Street  Millmerran 

Time    STARTING AT 10.00AM 
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MILLMERRAN CUBS  

& SCOUTS GROUP 

 

 

 

 

Cub Scouts Age 7-11 meet 3:30- 5:00 PM Fridays  

Scouts Age 11 -15 meet 6:00 - 8:00 PM Fridays  

 

Queries contact:    Leonard Thomson,                         

Phone  46954100,                       

email leonardt@iinet.net.au 

               MEN’S SHED 

The old saying of “many hands make light work” has proven right at the Men’s Shed over the last month. All the 

“boys” have been busy sanding, painting, gardening and some have even been glazing. One of the larger 

projects we have been involved with over the past few weeks has finally been completed. That is the reglazing 

and repainting of the windows from the Rocky Creek Hall. 

Recently one of our members, who was an ambulance officer and a mine safety officer gave us a talk and 

demonstration on CPR and the use of a defibrillator. Thanks Pete. A more recent member has  donated a ride-

on mower to the shed. Thanks Robbie. 

Don’t forget to drop off your refundable bottles and cans at 6 Flynn Street; the proceeds will accumulate and 

benefit our community. Our shed is open from 9.00 a.m. till 12.00 p.m. on Tuesdays and Fridays. We recently 

took the donated bottles and cans to the recycling bins in Pittsworth and had a pleasant surprise as to the 

number of items. Cheers to the donators.  

Advertising on “Buy, Swap and Sell” has also been a good move for us, as we have sold several of our items 

already.  

During the last couple of weeks, we have gained two new members, one of whom is a retired builder and is 

keen to get started. 

Until next month. 

Quote: To do injustice is more disgraceful than to suffer it.  (Plato) 

President   Vice President   Secretary 
Gary Schultz   Mike Antonio   Bob McIntosh  
0488410525   0428951939   0432520336 

 

mailto:leonardt@iinet.net.au
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  MILLMERRAN MEMORIAL BOWLS CLUB INC.        

Come get a coldie @ the bowlie & have a go @ Lawn Bowls.          

New Members & Social Members are always welcome.  Jackpot Pairs every 

Friday check the board for time.                                                                                                              

Check the Thursday Chronicle & Club Notice Board for any upcoming games   

& competitions.   We have a wonderful Clubhouse & Kitchen ready for you to 

hire for any purpose, maybe a game of bowls, we have 2 large ovens in the 

kitchen to cook up a storm & or use our 2 large BBQ’s, put that funny work 

video on the 120inch screen, it’s all there for you to enjoy.                                                                                                                  

Coaching for Junior Bowlers  After School Friday Afternoons                                                                                                                                                                                         

For enquiries: CHICKO ROBERTS 0447 664 380 
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    MILLMERRAN SES  

  (State Emergency Service) 

 

 

For further information feel free to send us an 

email at sesmillmerrangp@gmail.com or call 

Paul on 0488 441 425 

New members are always welcome.  

Remember, if you are in need of  

emergency storm or flood assistance  

contact the SES on 132 500 

 

 

TRAINING IS HELD EVERY FIRST & THIRD THURSDAY 

EVENING 

OCTOBER  1ST & 15TH  

 

RETURNED & SERVICES LEAGUE  R.S.L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Monthly meeting:     

24th October 2020. 

 
 

 

 Millmerran Pharmacy 

43 CAMPBELL STREET, MILLMERRAN   

 Ph: 46951 458 

✓ Blood Pressure Testing 

✓ NDSS Sub Agent  

✓ Digital Photo Processing 

✓ Medication Management Advice 

✓ Home Medication Reviews 

✓ Independent Living Aids      

✓ Passport Photos 

✓ Gifts for all occasions 

✓ And much more! 

Call in and talk to one of our 

friendly staff!                                       

Trading Hours 

Monday to Friday ~ 8:30am – 5:00pm  

Saturday ~  8:30am – 12 pm 
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Excavator and operator ready 
for desilting dams 

.                                         
Contours, Bobcat, trencher, and polypipe 
laying ripper  

Equipment also available.                                            
No job to big or small. 

For Info PH Bernard Taylor 0427957129  

For all  your auto & household upholstery needs, specializing 

in repair or replacement of all:-  

✓    vehicle & caravan interiors  

✓ (seats, hood linings, door trims), 

✓ ute & trailer canopies,  

✓ camping gear-covers & swags,  

✓ boat canopies & covers,  

✓ kitchen & dining suites,  

✓ tractor seats & interiors, 

✓ canvas covers tailor fitted. 

                                                                                         

Ph/Fax: 4695 1185 Mb: 0428 951 188 

FOR AFFORDABLE QUALITY  

Kitchens; Wardrobes;  

Vanities; Offices;  

Laundries;  

Custom Designed Units. 

3D Graphic Computer Design Service                         

P: 0746 951 115  M: 0427 008 739 

QBSA Act Licence No: 890157 

Check out our work at  

www.carinlochcabinets.com.au  

 

 

 

                                   
Did you know that  when  King Solomon built his  famous Temple, 
all the constructions were done at a distance so neither hammers 
nor other tools would be heard in the building during its erection? 
In the earlier stage, a huge stone chosen by God, the Chief Builder, 
was delivered on site. But it was put aside by the builders as a 
misfit, unrecognized and useless...Until someone remembered the 
rejected stone! "The stone that the builders rejected has become 
the Headstone of the corner, the most important stone of all." 
Psalm 118:22. Jesus was that Stone, who was rejected and crucified 
by His own people… and is still rejected by many people today. We 
all build in our time...  businesses, houses, dreams, gardens, stories 
and so on...and too many of us build to the neglect of Jesus. 
We say that we can do without Him, that we have no need for Him. 
So for a while, we flourish and prosper, but the wind passes over us 
and we are gone. But "he who does the will of God abides forever." 
We build churches and too many of them substitute doctrines and 
rituals to the neglect of union and communion  with Jesus. 
They  might enjoy a temporary popularity, that will decline with 
time. As there is no Salvation without Repentance  and a love 
relationship with Jesus. We build  a nation under God but as time 
goes by, we fall away from the Truth that Jesus taught and died for. 
In 2 Chron .7:14, we are told  that we MUST repent, humble 
ourselves, pray, seek His face , and turn from our wicked ways; 
then He will forgive our sin and will heal our land. 
Jesus, our Rock, is our only hope, even more in these Last Days.  
                          

Warwick and Geny   0427574497  
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C&K Millmerran Community Kindergarten  Learning Through Play. 
 

Our educational & play-based curriculum helps 
children to socialise, build confidence, develop 

communication and 
 early literacy & numeracy skills and be prepared 

for school 

 
Our program runs  
Monday & Tuesday 

 8.20am – 4pm 
3 & 4 Year Old’s  

(1 day/week available for 3yr old’s) 
 

Come & see our beautiful kindy, meet our Staff 

 and enquire about our very reasonable fees. 

Subsidies available to families with a current Health Care Card  
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OUTBACK ROOFING 

& 
  HANDYMAN SERVICES 

For all Metal Roofing,  

Gutter, Cladding & Sheds 

QLD BSA LIC: 1180505   ABN: 12 880 061 710 

Ian Bostock                                                          
0411 362 952 

 

•      Panel Beating 

• Spray Painting 

• 24 Hour Tilt Tray & Towing Service 

                                                                                                                      

Stephen: 4695 1449 a/h         Gary:       4695 1746 a/h 

Millmerran Body Works                                          

4695 1485 
FOR RENT 

20ft Storage Containers 

✓ 24 HOUR ACCESS 

✓ RODENT PROOF 

Site Address:  4 Crocker Street, Millmerran  

Contact MRA - 46951 355 
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Champion Seeds Pty Ltd 

117-125 Campbell Street, Millmerran 

• Buyers of Coarse Grains 

• Pulse Grains and.. 

• Suppliers of Winter, Spring & Summer  

      Planting Seed                                                                                                             

                              Contact Matt Adkins 46951 466 
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           D.A. Hall & Co. 

           PO Box 49,            

        Millmerran 4357      

       

   Ph:  074695  5777   

       

   Fax: 074695 1634 

 Email: dahallco@dahallco.com.au 

   Website: www.dahall.com.au 

Holiday Home For Rent 

A three (3) bedroom high set holiday home for rent at Rainbow Shores, Rainbow 

Beach.  

P: 4695 6186 
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How Well Fed Are You? 

Do you love food? Never like to miss a meal? Yeah, that’s 
most of us. We’re pretty good at feeding our faces. But, let 
me ask you, how well do you feed your spirit? Just as we 
need physical food for physical strength, you need spiritual 
food for spiritual strength. And most of us are starving our 
spirit. What do I mean? 

Jesus said, It takes more than bread to stay alive. It takes a 
steady stream of words from God’s mouth (Matthew 4:4). 
The words of God in the Bible is food for our spirit. Reading, 
studying, thinking on what God says in His Word feeds our 
inner being, the real us inside. 

And it is only God's Word that can feed a human spirit what 
it needs. For the word of God is living and powerful, and 
sharper than any two-edged sword, piercing even to the 
division of soul and spirit, and of joints and marrow, and is a 
discerner of the thoughts and intents of the heart (Hebrews 
4:12). 

If you’ve always viewed the Bible only as a collection of 
ancient stories, you are missing out on the most powerful 
manual for life. The Bible’s not like any other book. God is in 
His Bible. Seriously, He is in it. It is alive and, as you begin 
reading it, you will hear God speaking to your heart. It will 
reveal the purposes hidden in your heart and guide you into 
the greatest experiences that life can offer.  

Just as you feed your body every day, you  

Have to feed your spirit. What happens to your body if you 
don’t eat? It gets weak and doesn’t function quite as it 
should.  

God’s Word is our spiritual food and nourishment and 
without it we will be weak spiritually. The stronger your spirit 
gets with the Word of God, the stronger you are in every 
area of your life. 

As you start to ‘feed’ on the Word, God will teach you about 
His unconditional love and His goodness and about His 
faithfulness. He will impart His wisdom into your heart. And 
as you choose to spend time to fill yourself with God’s Word, 
it will guide you throughout your day.  

So how do we feed ourselves on the Word of God? Listen to 
it. Read it. Write down what God speaks to you from what 
you read. Think about it and reflect on it. And then ask 
yourself, How does this apply to my life? 

I encourage you to read the Bible every day because it will help 
you grow, know God’s will for your life and keep you 
encouraged. Let the Word of God dwell in you richly 
(Colossians 3:16). Make the Word of God the most important 
book you read. And read it. 

Let me pray for you, Dear Father God, thank You for Your 
Word. Stir up in us a fresh hunger for the spiritual food of the 
Bible and show us how to truly love it. In Jesus’ name, Amen. 
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  Presbyterian Church 

Jesus said “I give them eternal life”  

  (John 10-28) 

Live Life Well Loved!  

 

Celebrate this Life each Sunday 9:00am 

 

 

 

 

          

                                                                                                      

Enquiries:                                                                                                   

Rev. Roland Sondergeld    0417 774 253                                                         

Gary Schultz Ph: 4695 6080                                                                                                                             

 

Christian Women Communicating                               

International—KYB 

  

 

Meet at Unit 2, Clontarf Cottages,   

Nardoo Street, at 9am 

Non denominational - anybody welcome.  

Please come along and share some time to fellowship 

with friends.  

 

New Study - Starting soon.                                                                          

All women welcome.   

 

Contact Jackie 

46951 214                                       

  

Uniting Church in Australia 

 

    

Millmerran Congregation, Central Downs Parish  

41 Florence St Millmerran 

Sunday Worship  

4pm each Sunday of the month 

Communion service 1st Sunday of month 

Christmas services TBA 

 

Girls Brigade: Tuesday afternoons after school 3-5pm 

during school terms 

Ladies Fellowship: 4th Tuesday each month 9.30am 

 

Contacts:  

Minister: Rev. Ruth Harding 0477888185 

Elder: Graham O’Sullivan 0437332371 
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ST FRANCIS DE SALES CATHOLIC CHURCH.  

October weekend Mass/Liturgy times: 

Sunday October 4th…………………………Mass 9.30am 

Sunday October 11th……………………….Liturgy 8.30am 

Saturday October 17th…………………….Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday October 25th…………………….…Liturgy 8.30am 

A REMINDER: Covid regulations require bookings! 

Contact 4695 1462, 24 hours before the Mass or Liturgy you 

and/or your family wish to attend. We have only space for 45 

persons. 

Monday Mass at 10.00am until further notice. Thank you 

Father Thomas! The same booking regulations apply: 24 hours 

before, 4695 1462. 

We hope the school holidays were good!! 

We pray this last term of 2020 at school is Super Good!! 

“This Spring we are about to honour Julian Tenison Woods’ 

special day on 7th October, and there is excitement in the air 

as we prepare to celebrate the 10th anniversary of Mary 

MacKillop’s canonisation in Rome on October 17th. 

“ (Josephite Associates News.) 

 Lutheran Services for October 

 

October  4th:        8:30am  RS Pittsworth  

 

October 11th:       10.30am HC Pittsworth 

             (Pastor Marcus Schultz)  

 

October 18th:      8:30am HC Millmerran 9 Debnam 
Rd  

   

October 25th:      8:30am HC Pittsworth  

  All Welcome 

 

Pastor Lionel on leave from 23rd Sept to 14th Oct 

 

Enquiries to Pastor Lionel Rohrlach 

32 Hadley Street, Pittsworth 

Ph: 46931512 

 St. PETER’S ANGLICAN CHURCH 

 

 SERVICES FOR OCTOBER 2020 

 

  

 

 

Enquiries: Cheryl King 4695 1128 

                      Ross Millar 0428 889 001 

SUNDAY 4th 9:30am Holy Communion 

SUNDAY 11th 10am Holy Communion service at All 

SUNDAY 18th 9:30am Morning Prayer 

SUNDAY 25th 9:30am Holy Communion 

LOCAL CAHPLAINCY 

By the time you read this, Father's Day will 

have already passed - but not the importance 

of fathers in general. I am reading an article 

entitled "The Science of Dad and the 'Father 

Effect'". There are data-driven reasons why 

kids do better with father figures in their lives. 

When kids have close relationships with father 

figures, they're less likely to avoid high-risk 

behaviours and healthy, stable relationships 

when they grow up. When fatherhood is taken 

seriously, children endure fewer psychological 

problems throughout their lives. But what 

makes a good dad? Playing with your baby son 

or daughter (even though they won't 

remember), counselling your daughter to 

make smart choices etc., are just two things 

that are the mechanical parts of fatherhood. In 

a more general sense the research emphasizes 

that the core of it all is legitimately caring for 

your children and modelling good behaviour. 

So here’s to all the inspiring dads out there. 

We salute you! 



  31 



  32 

 


